
  

December Deadline:  

There will be no late sub-

missions accepted for the 

Our Town for the  January 

issue due to the holidays.   

 

As a reminder, the Our 

Town deadline is the 15th 

of every month.  

 

The newsletter will be col-

lated during the last week-

end of every month at the 

Town Hall. Contact Eliza-

beth for details. 

If interested in volunteering 

email Elizabeth @  

Spragueourtownnewsletter 
@gmail.com 

 

 

OUR TOWN  
SERVING THE VILLAGES OF BALTIC, HANOVER, AND VERSAILLES 

IN THE BEAUTIFUL SHETUCKET RIVER VALLEY 

Information & News for December 2013  

Versailles United Methodist  
Church Breakfast  

Join us for breakfast! 
 

December 7th from 6:30-10am 
$6 per person 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Pan-
cakes ~ 

Eggs ~ Sausage  
Home Fries ~ Coffee, Tea & Juice 

Sprague Historical Society  

 

Booklets of Christmas Carols are for sale 
by the Sprague Historical Society 

 
Donation of $5.00  

 

Can be obtained at  
Sprague Town Hall  ï  

Mon, Tues, Thurs: 8:00am-4:30pm; Wed: 
8:00am-5:30pm 

Sprague Historical Museum  ï Tues, 
Thurs: 4:30pm-7:00pm; 

Wed, Sat: 10:00am-1:00pm 
Sprague Library  ï  

Mon, Tues: 2pm-7pm; 
 Wed, Thurs: 9pm-7pm;  

Sat: 9am-2pm 

Sayles School 

8th Grade Class  

Basket Raffle 

Friday December 6th 

Viewing 5:30 ð 7:00 

Raffle 7:00pm 

 

Academy of the Holy Family Open House  
 
The Academy of the Holy Family will be holding an Open 
House on  Wednesday, December 4th from 6 -8 PM, for 7th 
and 8th grade girls and their families.  The Academy of the 
Holy Family is a college -preparatory,  Catholic High School 
for day and boarding students, serving young women, both 
from throughout the United States and internation-
ally.  Through a challenging curriculum built on a supportive 
spiritual foundation, we empower our students to achieve 
their full God -given potential. Please come and see why we 
say,  "Where friends become family!"   
The Academy is for grades 9 -12 and is located at 54 W. Main 
Street, Baltic, CT. For more information, please call  860-822-
6279. Hope to see you there!  

tel:860-822-6279
tel:860-822-6279
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 Prepare yourself we have many fun filled holiday events planned this season ï including    
caroling, gingerbread house construction, and sharing and caring with residents who have little. The 
seniors will also be taking a light tour around Sprague and the surrounding towns; please let us 
know if you have a ñspecialò light show for them to see! 

 In the vein of giving we are looking for help in providing gifts for those in needðlast year the 
American Legion Post 85, Town Hall employees, and several businesses and individuals donated 
the funding necessary for us to provide clothing and toys for 23 children here in Town. In addition we 
supplied Holiday dinners including all the trimmings for 50 families also from the Town. 

This year we suspect the need will be as great as ever can you help us out with donations  
either monetary or unwrapped gifts. Any donation is appreciated! I want to thank you in advance for 
your giving natures. 

At the recommendation of the Dzialoôs in Hanover (thanks for inviting me in your house to 
sign your wall!) I am suggesting two luminary nights this year December 6

th
 (our caroling night put on 

by the library) and December 16
th
 (for the senior light tour). Letôs light up the roadsides of Sprague in 

all 3 villages! 

 

As always, thanks for your support. 

 

Cathy Osten 

First Selectman 

From the Desk of the First Selectman 

 

A luminary is a small paper lantern (commonly a 

candle set in some sand inside a paper bag) which 

is of significance in the United States at Christ-

mas time, especially on Christmas Eve.  

 

Electrically-lit luminaries are also used, consist-

ing of a string of standard incandescent 

"Christmas lights" with the bulbs covered with a 

tan plastic sleeve, made to about the size and 

shape of a small paper bag. 

 

Battery operated tea light or votive candles and 

paper lunch bags are a simple and safe way to cre-

ate your own paper luminaries.    

 

Please take the time to line the roadsides with lu-

minaries this season, consider the dates of the 6th 

of December, the 16th of December and the 24th of 

December.  

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Paper_lantern
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/United_States
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Christmas
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Christmas
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Christmas_Eve
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 An open letter to the citizens of Sprague from Cathy Osten, 

Sprague First Selectman 
 

I would like to extend a sincere thank you to the voters of Sprague for choosing to support the 

entire Democratic slate at the polls and in me.  Your vote and your trust means a great deal to 

me and you should know that I will honor and protect that trust by working to the full extent of 

my abilities and always making choices in the best interests of our community. Your expecta-

tions of me are exceeded only by my expectations of me. 

 

Many people throughout town were extraordinarily generous with their time, effort, energy and 

money to support our campaign and I would like to thank those individuals. I really am over-

whelmed by the support I received from all of you and it is with deep emotion that I offer my 

gratitude. 

 

Campaigns are a team effort and can be a uniting force within a community which can draw 

people together. That happened here in Sprague thanks to the efforts of a great many people 

and in the end, your vote. Municipal government itself is also a team effort and I look forward to 

your input, ideas and contributions as we all move forward together. 

 

Thank you once again, 

 

Cathy 

Zoning Board of Appeals 

one regular member  
two alternate members 

Recreation Committee 

Unlimited numbers allowed  

Sprague Housing Authority  

One regular member  

Inland Wetlands 

One regular member 

Two alternate member  

Economic Development Commission
    

5 regular members   

Baltic Mills Committee 

Unlimited numbers allowed 

 

Open Positions as of 12/1/2013 
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SAINTS LAWN  

CARE  

 

 

 

 

Mowing, Yard Work,  

Brush Cutting, 

Spring and Fall Clean Ups 

 

Mike St. Germain 

280 High Street, P.O. Box 

532 

Baltic, CT 06330 

 

Phone: 860-213-1629 

Email: michaelger-

main@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

 

Our Town  

Business Page:  

 

 

SPRAGUE 
Convenient delivery of home heating oil.  Specializing 

in small amounts of 5, 10, 15, 20 or 25 gallons. 

 

Experience the warmth of CASH service 

Call:  860-705-1717 

8 AM  -  6 PM 

Lighting and after hours delivery fees are more. 

Ads must be pre-purchased at rates of: 
Business Card $21; Double Business Card 
$40; Half Page $70; Full Page $100.   Pur-
chase 11 months and receive the 12th 
month free.  All payments for ads are 
ƳŀŘŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¢ƻǿƴ /ƭŜǊƪΩǎ hŦŦƛŎŜ ŀǘ ¢ƻǿƴ 
Hall.  All payments must be made prior 
to the submission deadline.  All ads must 
be emailed to the editor by the 15th of 
the month @  

Spragueourtownnewsletter@gmail.com 

mailto:michaelgermain@sbcglobal.net
mailto:michaelgermain@sbcglobal.net
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November 5, 2013 Post 85 Minutes 

At 7:05 PM the CDR opened the meeting. The Chaplain led in prayer.  10 members were present. Oc-

tober 1st meeting minutes were read and accepted. There was no Treasurerôs report. 5 of 7 officers 

were present. 

 

The CDR stated that he is waiting for final numbers from the Financial Officer pertaining to the Duck 

Race. Memorial Day will be held on Monday, May 26th. The CDR also asked for a volunteer to chair 

the parade committee. There were no sick members reported. 

 

The Sergeant at Arms Trudelle reported that the Post Spaghetti and Meatball Supper netted $345.18.  

The CDR reported that he is waiting for correspondence from the U. S. Army on the Postôs request to 

obtain new weapons.  

 

The Post voted to approve payment on the leased property.   

 

The By-laws and Constitution were discussed and voted on. 

 

The District 5 Meeting will be held by the Post on April 16th. The December 3rd meeting will be at-

tended by the District Officers.   

 

The CDR asked that all attending the Veteranôs Day memorial dress as requested.  A small reception 

will be held at the Grist Mill. 

 

Meeting closed with a salute to the colors and a prayer. The next meeting is on December 3rd at 7:00 

p.m. at the Sprague Rod and Gun Club.   

 

Respectfully, Tom Coletti, 

ATTENTION POST 85 MEMBERS 
  
At our December 3rd meeting at 7:00PM at the Spra-
gue Rod & Gun Club it will be your last chance to 
make a donation into the "Red Holiday Jug".  All dona-
tions will be turned over to our Financial Officer so that 
she can purchase toys, clothes, food etc. for some of 
the needy people within the Town of Sprague for the 
holiday season.  Thank you very much. 
  
Donald Bastien 
Commander, Post 85  

 

American Legion Post 85, Baltic  

Sisters of Charity  

Can & Bottle Drive 
 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 14TH 

 

 

 

 

 

Please drop off items on the porch in the 
back driveway area of the Motherhouse 
between 9am and noon.  For more infor-

mation please call 860-822-8241. 
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Sprague Democratic Town Committee Update  
 

We cancelled our November meeting, as we all took a day off from campaigning and run-

ning the normal election activities. It was a well -earned reprieve.  

 

Let me take this opportunity to thank all who came out to vote. Our country is such a great 
place and the freedoms we have and enjoy are a true gift. The right to vote for those who 
represent us is basic freedom given to us by our forefathers. It was fought for by the men 
and women who sacrificed for us on the battlefield, in the skies and on the seas. Your vote 

is a gift from the past and represents our future. Thank you again for voting!  

 

I would also like to thank all candidates who put themselves out there for us to have a 

choice. Thank you for caring for Sprague!  

 

The Sprague DTC encourages residents to register to vote.  Registered democrats inter-
ested in serving on Town boards or joining the DTC should contact me or DTC secretary 

Claire Glaude at 860 -822-9111. 

Branching Outé.Notes from the Tree Warden 

 
  After a great community turn out to plant the pine trees at the Reservoir in September when one half, 

or 125, of the white pines got placed in the ground, the remaining 125 trees fought root and needle to 

get planted.  However, shovels won out and the last of all the 250 pines obtained with  a grant are 

planted.  Only a handful have died so far ð not enough rain, too many rocks or too strong winds ð most 

have withstood all obstacles to stay green so far.  Again, I thank all that had a hand, and shovel, get-

ting this significant task accomplished. 

  If you havenõt ventured around the Reservoir lately, you will see that about three quarters of the res-

ervoir has been replanted with various species of pines.  Some are 5-6 foot conservation pines, some 

are 2-3 ôfootersõ and most are, or were started as 6-12 inch seedlings.  Many that started as the first 

seedlings are now 3-4 feet tall.  Almost all of the larger trees were obtained and planted with grant 

funds.  About half of the seedlings were provided and planted by Conwood Forest Management Com-

pany.  The rest of the seedling were planted by me and many volunteers.  I estimate nearly 3,000 

pines have been planted over the past 4 years. 

  Why all the pine trees?  State and Federal regulations for a public water supply require that a pine 

forest surround the water supply to act as a leaf screen, or a barrier to help keep deciduous leaves 

from blowing into the water.  In addition to forming a layer of muck in the reservoir, the leaves turn the 

water ôblackõ and make it taste bad.  The job of the pine trees is to eliminate those problems. 

  The ultimate goal is have a mature pine forest by the time the reservoir is put back into service as the 

Townõs water supply.   Any one interested in assisting in future plantings (next seedlings should arrive 

by May) should contact me or Town Hall. 

 

Dave Gustafson ~Sprague Tree Warden  
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NOTE FROM EDITOR: 

I AM LOOKING TO ADD THIS MISCELLA-

NEOUS CATEGORY EVERY MONTH AS A 

HALF PAGEé ENTRIES LIMITED TO ò1 

LINEó FOR SALE,  FOR SWAP, YARD 

SALES, HELP WANTED, HELP NEEDED, 

LOST/FOUND, ETC. DEADLINE IS STILL 

THE 15TH OF EVERY MONTH. 

Email submissions  to spragueourtown-
newsletter@gmail.com   

For Sale  
 

Ý Rogers silver plate silverware - set for 15. Product of International Silver. 
Ý 3 - PlayStation2 disks...$5 each   860-822-8578 
>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

tel:860-822-8578
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BALTIC FIRE DEPARTMENT LADIES AUXILIARY 
Members met at the Baltic Firehouse on Tuesday, November 12, for their 

regular meeting. 

 

 Plans for the annual Holly Jolly Bazaar were finalized.  This event is 

scheduled for Saturday, November 30, 2013, from 9 am to 3 pm, at the Bal-

tic Fire House. 

 

 All of our table space has been rented and we have a good variety of 

vendors. 

 

 Our next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 17, 

2013 at 6 pm at T Jõs Cafe. 

 

 Please remember that anyone interested in joining the Auxiliary is 

welcome.  We are always looking for new members and new ideas for fund-

raising.  You need not be a Sprague resident or have a spouse or family 

member in the Fire Department to join the Auxiliary. 

 

 Our sincere best wishes for a very Happy Thanksgiving. 

Sprague Garden Club  
  
The club met Wednesday, November 6 at 6:30 p.m. in the Senior 
Center. The speaker for the evening was Peter Picone, DEEP Wildlife 
Biologist. He spoke on invasive plants, native plants and native birds. 
He warned that the house sparrow is an non native species that is 
taking over. It is the only sparrow that uses cavities and nest boxes. It 
is known to kill the native nesting birds and destroy their eggs. It is 
recommended we discourage their nesting sites by monitoring our 
nest boxes and disturbing their nests so they donôt lay eggs or remov-
ing their eggs. There are estimated to be over 150 million house spar-
rows in the U.S. and the females lay 4 to 7 eggs 3 or 4 times a sea-
son. See the internet or the library for more info on these invasive 
birds. 
  
There are no meetings in December, January or February. A Holiday 
Luncheon is tentatively planned for December 7 at Buon Appetito in 
North Stonington. The next scheduled meeting will be Wednesday, 
March 5 at 6:30 p.m. in the Sprague Senior Center. 
  
Wishing everyone safe and happy holidays, 
Jan Settje, 
Secretary 
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Baltic Fire Engine Company #1  
 

The Baltic Fire Engine Company # 1 recently 
held their annual EMS dinner & awards 
night.  At the dinner members were given the 
department pins designating the number of 
years with the Baltic Fire Engine Company # 1. 
 

The following members were recognized for 
outstanding work in our department and were 
awarded plaques by Chief Les Shull: 

Joe Lussier Sr., who has served with the Baltic 
Fire Engine Company # 1 for fifty years, was 
awarded   many proclamations from state and 
local dignitaries; a gold badge designating his 
fifty years of service; along with a fifty year pin 
for his uniform; a crocheted quilt made by his 
sister with a photo of Joe in the center; and a 
New Bullard fire fighting helmet with a special 
hat shield that has his name, years of service 
and ñengineer 124ò-- which is our new pumper. 
 

 Harry Segerstrom Sr. was awarded the 2013 
EMS award from our department for the number 
of EMS runs that he responds to and for per-
forming duties that go above & beyond regular 
EMS duties to serve our community.  An exam-
ple of such duties is being part of the bi-monthly 
meetings with the senior citizens and everything 
associated with that program. 
 
Marc Filiatreault received the ñFirefighter of the 

Yearò award for 2013.  Marc was awarded this 
distinction for all of the extra training that he has 
undertaken; as well as, his knowledge and abil-
ity to fix almost anything.  He is often called 
upon to test his skills in this area. 
 
Frank Narciso received the ñOfficers Awardò for 
2013. For the past few years, Frank has been 
called upon by the officers to undertake the de-
partmentôs new fire prevention and safety dem-
onstrations at the local schools and day care 
centers.  Frank has prepared a program which 
is oriented towards children of different age 
groups. Frank is also called upon to assist with 
the driver training of our members.  Frank has 
the knowledge, patience, common sense and 
personality to be able to assist anyone within 
our department with any question pertaining to 
the safe operation of our vehicles; as well as, 
with any other issues that may arise at the sta-
tion. 
 
 
Reg Patchell 
  " Patch" 


